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On April 19, ICHARM held "ICHARM Open Day 2021" online. The event is held every
year during the Science and Technology Week in April as one of ICHARM's commu-
nity contribution activities, inviting students from local schools and providing them
with international exchange opportunities. This year's event was held as a webinar,
just like the last year's, to prevent the spread of the COVID-19 infection, connecting
ICHARM, two local schools, and one overseas site.
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A total of 107 participants joined this online open day event, including 91 students
from Ibaraki Prefectural Takezono High School and Ibaraki Prefectural Namiki
Secondary School and 16 ICHARM doctoral and master’s students from 8 countries.
The event was conducted all in English with the cooperation of the graduate stu-
dents studying at ICHARM in addition to ICHARM staff.

The event began with a keynote lecture titled
"Water-related Disasters Intensified by
Climate Change and Sustainable
Development Goals (SDGs)” by Executive
Director KOIKE Toshio. In the lecture, he
explained that the number of natural disas-
ters is increasing due to climate change and
that the facilitators play a large role in sus-
tainable development. The students seemed
to have great fun taking part in a special
class on SDGs and gaining knowledge
through English.

Key Note Lecture by Executive Director KOIKE Toshio
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In the presentations following the keynote lecture, the master's and doctoral stu-
dents from 8 countries (Bangladesh, Bhutan, Indonesia, Malawi, Malaysia, Nepal, the
Philippines, and Sri Lanka) spoke about life, culture, and some issues regarding
water-related disasters in their nations. Because a student from Nepal participated
from his home country, this year's Open Day looked just like an online international
conference. Students from each high school actively participated in the Q & A ses-
sion held after each presentation. They asked many questions, such as “Do you think
the Japanese government provides enough support to your country?” and “What
kind of mental support is given to the people affected by natural disasters?”

Some local students commented that it was difficult to hear because of noises,
making us realize that there were limitations when holding a meeting online.
However, there were positive comments as well: “I've learned that water-related
disasters are similar in Japan and overseas countries,” “What surprised me is that no
earthquakes occur in Malaysia,” and “I only listened to the stories last year, but this
year | was able to ask questions, | =
and it was a good opportunity
to learn English.” The ICHARM
staff were grateful for such
comments and though that the
event was well worth their
efforts despite some problems.
We hope that the pandemic will
end soon so that next year, the
event can be held in a regular,
face-to-face style here at
ICHARM.
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(Written by UMINO Hitoshi)
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